Langford Village Community Association AGM 

Wednesday 18th September 2013
Attendees: Ted Kingston, Roger Winson, Bob Rudge, Matt Phillips, Dom Cotter, Jon Spinage, Mike Oke. Richard Auger joined the meeting later.
Present: Invited guests: Councillors Melanie Magee (Mayor), Lynn Pratt, Timothy Hallchurch and Dan Sames, PC James Elton, Sergeant Steve Willis, Caroline Witton (Deputy Head Langford Village Community Primary School), Pam Roberts (Bicester Community Orchard), Dr Pat Clissold (Gavray Drive Development), Carole Hetherington (Wretchwick Way/Peregrine Way Junction Debate).
In excess of 50 members of Langford Village were present making the meeting quorate (list on file).
1. Welcome Ted Kingston deputising for Richard Auger welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained the proceedings.

2. Apologies:  Richard Auger, Kirsty Coombes, John Broad, Jayne Rossiter-Gill, Stuart and Joann Vaughan, Jan and Mike Dawes, Marissa Silvester, Rosemary Rolfe, Malcolm Richards, Alex Ford, Ashling Morris, Sandra Davies, Kevin Woodley.
3. Chairman’s Report:  Read by Mike Oke – see Appendix I. The committee was thanked for its efforts this year, the jewel in the crown being the newly decorated and refurbished hall.

4. Treasurer’s Report: See appendix II. The Treasurer presented his report and answered questions. A surplus of £530.39 was recorded for the year, a fine result in view of the extensive improvements made to the hall.

Roger shared the sad news of the death of David Buxton, Honorary Auditor to the LVCA in recent years. Our appreciation of his fine work is recorded. Pete Stoddart has kindly volunteered to be the new Honorary Auditor, for which we are grateful.

The accounts were presented to the meeting for approval, being proposed by Dom Cotter and seconded by Matt Phillips. They were accepted unopposed.
Roger was thanked for his considerable and thorough work on behalf of the LVCA.
5. Nominations and Election of Committee

The list of nominations was presented and the offer made for any residents of Langford Village to put their names forward for election. 
Prior to the meeting, Carole Hetherington volunteered to head a new sub-group to consider the traffic problems being encountered on the Wretchwick Way/Peregrine Way junction. As such she will also be on the main LVCA committee. Kirsty Coombes also volunteered to stand for the position of ‘Community Links’. Kirsty has served on the committee in various capacities in the past.
All other nominees are standing for re-election of their current posts.
Nominees:

Chairman




Richard Auger

Vice Chairman



Ted Kingston

Treasurer




Roger Winson

Secretary




Mike Oke

Health and Safety 



Matt Phillips

Website 




Jon Spinage

Grants 




Dom Cotter

Highways 




Carole Hetherington

Community Links 



Kirsty Coombes

Langford Life – Editor 


Mike Oke

Langford Life – Advertising
 

Ted Kingston

Langford Life – Distribution 

Bob Rudge
Proposed: Noel Hetherington 
Seconded: Micky Pearse 

Carried unopposed.
6. Bicester Community Orchard
Pam Roberts provided an interesting update on the Community Orchard on the edge of Langford Village along the footpath from Mallards Way to the London Road. Work has been done this year on identifying the various flora and fauna, following discovery of the original planting plans. A tea and cake stall helped raise funds for the BBOWT Wildlife Trust, and Pam invited residents to the free fruit-picking afternoon on Thursday 3rd October. 
More information can be found on their website, grassrootsbicester.org.uk

Councillor Lynn Pratt praised the work of the Community Orchard and the contribution it played in helping Bicester achieve a Silver Gilt Award in the Bicester in Bloom competition.
7. Gavray Drive

Dr Pat Clissold explained that while development of the site is on hold she has taken the opportunity to catalogue some the rare flowers and wildlife. More information can be found on Facebook under ‘Gavray Drive Meadows’.
Discussion followed on the nuisance caused on the site by motorbikes and quad bikes.

8. Langford Village Community Primary School

Deputy Head, Caroline Witton, described some of the many links between the school and the Langford Village community, with residents giving talks to classes about different professions and on topics like living through the Second World War. She also explained about the work of ‘Friends of Langford Village’ and of articles provided for the Langford Life magazine. Mrs Witton advised that the school is always on the lookout for residents wishing to get involved with helping children to read and also for volunteers as School Governors. She also advised that any toys of an educational nature would be welcome.
Finally, Mrs Witton praised the work of former Councillor Charles Shouler in acquiring funding for the school crossing ‘lollipop’ patrol that had made such a positive contribution to the safety of the children. She asked Mr Shouler’s replacement, Councillor Timothy Hallchurch, about the current situation regarding funding, since the position had lapsed.

Mr Hallchurch said that whilst funding was tight, he would look into the situation.

Action: Councillor Hallchurch to report back to Mrs Witton and Mike Oke, LVCA Secretary.

9. Community Policing

PC James Elton updated the meeting on the work of the community police on Langford Village, providing various statistics. It would appear that crime on Langford is well below the national average and clear-up rates were strong. A full and frank discussion of various aspects of policing on Langford followed, including the speed trap on Gavray Drive, which Councillor Dan Sames, a resident of Langford Village, described as ‘inappropriate’. Sergeant Steve Willis advised that he would feed this concern, and others, back to the enforcement team. 
10.   Wretchwick Way/Peregrine Way Junction

Carole Hetherington provided a comprehensive account of the danger of this junction and concerns of the residents, citing many accidents (including, tragically, a fatal one) and numerous ‘near misses’. Accounts had been sent by several residents not able to make the meeting, expressing their desire to ensure that something is done about this junction. These can be summarised by the words of Alex Ford: “More accidents will happen at this junction unless appropriate measures to increase safety are taken now.”

LVCA Chairman, Richard Auger, led this part of the meeting, having previously been extensively involved in discussions with Carole Hetherington and several councillors. Councillor Jim French (Chairman of Bicester Traffic Advisory Group) had been invited to attend the meeting. Regrettably, no reply had been received.

Richard Kingshott advised that he had worked on road layouts for many years and was able to provide some interesting ‘irregularities’ on the layout of the road between the Rodney House roundabout and the roundabout on the junction of Gavray Drive.

Richard Auger appreciated that many more disturbing anecdotes could be voiced regarding ‘near misses’ but advocated that the debate be concluded and action taken. He suggested that a sub-group be set up, headed by Carole Hetherington, to meet within two weeks. This action was agreed. Anyone interested was invited to join. 

Action: Carole and Richard to set up a sub-group and keep all interested parties informed.
11.   Open discussion

· Mayor Melanie Magee advised of the litter pick on Saturday 12th October. Anyone interested to meet at Langford Village Hall at 10.00 am.

· Royston Sugden, addressing Councillor Lynn Pratt, expressed concern that he had not heard back from last year’s AGM regarding whether hedgerows are protected. Councillor Lynn Pratt invited Mr Sugden to provide more details and she would report back to him imminently.
· Action: Councillor Lynn Pratt.
· Anna Power expressed concern over split pavements and shrubs that had started to grow and asked to whom such issues should be addressed. Councillor Dam Sames agreed to look into the matter.
· Action: Councillor Dan Sames.
*  *  *  *  *

To conclude the meeting, everyone was reminded to sign the attendance sheet in order to be involved in and to receive updates from the Wretchwick Way/Peregrine Way sub-group.

All Langford residents were invited to any of the monthly LVCA meetings, which are held at the hall at 8.15 on the third Monday of the month. The next meeting is on Monday 21st October.

The meeting finished with refreshments provided by Mya and Ted Kingston and Vaune Worsfold, to whom thanks were expressed.
*  *  *  *  *

Date of Next LVCA Meeting: 8.15 pm Monday 21st October 2013
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